GP bulletin – February 2018
A national first for our neonatal intensive care unit 

We are pleased to inform you that our Neonatal Unit, based at BRI, has become the first intensive care unit (Level 3) in the UK to achieve the “Baby Friendly Initiative” accreditation, set up by Unicef and the World Health Organisation. This prestigious award is testimony to all staff who work tirelessly on the unit to provide such high quality care to parents and their babies.

Consultant Neonatologist Sunita Seal explains all about the accreditation. “The Baby Friendly Initiative is a global programme which provides a practical and effective way for health services to improve the care provided for mothers and babies and to help them to build close and loving relationships with their baby,” she said. “Accreditation is based on a set of interlinking evidence-based standards and the accreditation programme is recognised and recommended in numerous government and policy documents across all four UK nations, including the National Institute for Health and Care Excellence guidance. It is a nationally recognised mark of quality care for babies and mothers.” 

Sunita continues to explain that to meet the standards, the neonatal intensive care unit was judged against a set of criteria focusing on parents’ experiences of Neonatal services during a visit by Baby Friendly assessors in December 2017. “Staff were able to demonstrate how they support parents to have a close and loving relationship with their baby, enable babies to receive breast milk and breastfeed when possible and value parents as partners in care,” she said. “We have been working towards the award for the last three years, with staff training starting in 2014. In 2016 we were one of only six neonatal units in the country who were successful in achieving charitable funding from the Burdett Trust, to support the unit in moving forward with the implementation of the Neonatal standards. This is when we started working in earnest to implement the standards.” 

This achievement comes in addition to the full Unicef UK Baby Friendly accreditation achieved by the Women’s and Newborn unit in 2014.

New hope for people with early stage psoriasis 

Our Dermatology specialists are hoping to find new ways to treat patients with early stage psoriasis.  Professor Andrew Wright, Consultant Dermatologist, and his team at St Luke’s Hospital have already been involved in a number of clinical trials for psoriasis treatment, and the latest research is focusing on people who have developed the condition only recently.
Read more…
Pilot scheme to aid care of vulnerable 

The Red Bag Pathway, a pilot scheme to improve the care of vulnerable people, has been launched across the Bradford and Craven districts.  More than 100 health and social care providers have signed up to the scheme to ensure personal information and possessions remain close to a person if they’re admitted to hospital.  Around 50 care homes will initially use the distinctive red bag when residents are set for a spell in hospital. It will contain information about their health, medication and allergies as well as personal items like pyjamas and hearing aids.

Read more


Open day at our breast screening unit
Staff at our breast screening unit are throwing open the doors to let people know of the great work that goes on there.  The open day at the Pennine Suite, Horton Wing, St Luke’s Hospital will be an opportunity for people to familiarise themselves with the unit; learn about breast screening; and explore any fears about screening or the unit that they might have – as well as have a mammogram if they are eligible.

Our Health Promotion Specialist, Julie Hodgins, said: “The breast unit sees many women coming through our service and most women tell us ‘I come for my breast x-ray to get peace of mind. Yes it’s a bit of a worry at the time, but disease caught early can be better dealt with!’ 

“Here in Bradford, our uptake rate of 69.3% mirrors the national uptake of breast screening and we’d like to do our bit to get the message out to the women who have heard too many myths about the procedure and the risks.  So we are opening our doors as well as using social media to share the evidence about breast screening and showcase our service.”

Julie added that women with learning difficulties, or who have other mental health challenges, could go along to look at the unit and touch the equipment without any feelings of pressure from carers or health professionals to have a mammogram taken. In the meantime, they can come see the ‘mammo’ machine and learn how it works. The drop in day is on Friday, 16 March, from 9.30am to 3.30pmand you are also welcome to come visit too. You can either pop in on the day or arrange a separate visit and learn about breast health for yourselves. 

Women who are eligible to have a Well Woman breast x-ray as part of the National Breast Screening programme, may also be able to have theirs done on the day.

